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Coming up . . .     
 
7/16/18 – Francea Phillips, Meals on Wheels 
7/23/18 – Michele Geissler, Classical 
Conversations 
7/30/18 – Jennifer Hinderliter, WOW 
Museum 
8/6/18 - Dave Shinneman, Spotlight on 
Broomfield - New Development in our 
Community 
8/13/18 – Foothills Board of Directors 
meeting at Coal Creek Golf Club; members 
invited 
8/20/18 – Cary Steven Johnson, Crime 
Prevention – Senior Scams 
8/25/18 – 9:30-11:30 am, Pack Away Hunger 
Event at Salvation Army Center, Broomfield 
8/27/18 – Open 
9/3/18 – Labor Day Roundtable Discussion  
 
Program Chairpersons: 
July – Adam Pauluhn 
August – Craig Hurst 
September – Bob Mohling 

June 25- Jay Keany, Louisville Councilman and Youth Advisory Board  
 
Jay, a 5th term councilman of Ward 
I, spoke to our club about the 
Louisville City Council and its 
Youth Advisory Board. He grew up 
in Boulder, and is a Fairview HS 
graduate. He is a professional 
photographer specializing in wide-
angle photo shots of high school 
classes. He informed us that there 
are seven persons on council, and 
many volunteers who serve on 
advisory boards; e.g., parks, 
recreation, planning, historic, youth. The Youth Advisory Board is open (for 
up to two years) to middle/high school students who reside in Louisville. The 
board provides advice to the city on issues of concern from the youth 
perspective.  Some recommendations have been: new trails, trail signage, 
outdoor pool, and service projects – homeless kitchen and Father/Daughter 
banquet.  Thanks, Jay, for your dedication to your city and youth leadership. 
More information is available at: http://www.louisvilleco.gov/.  
  
July 8 – Two New Members Inducted into Foothills Kiwanis  
 
On Monday, July 9, two of our 
prospective members, Bill Anderson 
and David Besel, were inducted into 
our club as new members by Lt. Gov. 
Heather McChesney.  Bill is a retired 
manager from Sun and StorageTek.  
He and his wife, Mary, live in 
Louisville. David, a recent retiree from 
CU Building Department, has worked 
in the Broomfield/Boulder area for 
many years. He and his wife, Murnan, 
live in Broomfield.  We are so happy 
to have you in our club.  Welcome, 
Bill and David, to Foothills Kiwanis!   
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Crayons to Calculator Packing Event  
Paul Bailey, President 
 
The Boulder Rotary has setup times to stuff backpacks for 
the Crayons to Calculators program. This year will be at 
Mesa Elementary 1575 Lehigh St, Boulder, CO 80305. Here 
are the choices for 2 hour shifts: 
 

• 10AM-12Noon Monday July 16 
• 1PM-3PM Thursday July 19 

Background on Crayons to Calculators can be found 
at http://crayonstocalculators.org/.  
 
Up with People Needs Rooms for Cast while in Denver  
Paul Bailey, President 
 
Up with People Cast B 2018 is coming to Denver for staging 
and we are searching for people that are willing to open their 
homes to host one or more of their international cast 
members. Hosting opportunities are from July 27th (with 
some staff members arriving earlier on July 16th and July 
18th) through August 26th. There is also the option to host 
for just the first two weeks or last two weeks. It is a 
convenient and fun way to learn about different cultures 
without leaving your own home - all you do is provide the 
young person(s) with a place to sleep, breakfast and dinner, 
transportation in the mornings around 8 am and in the 
evenings around 6 pm most days. We will be offering a 
regional shuttle service to transport students to and from 
daily activities. Tentative shuttle stops for this upcoming 
Staging may include Boulder, Broomfield, Longmont, 
Thornton, downtown Denver. 
If you are interested in being a host family please contact our 
Host Family Coordinator Kelli Rountree at 520.370.1198 or 
krountree@upwithpeople.org.  
For more information about Up with People please visit our 
website at http://www.upwithpeople.org 
 
2018 Rocky Mountain District Annual Convention 
August 9 - 11, 2018 
 
The convention will be held at Double Tree by Hilton Hotel 
& Conference Center, 919 7th Street, Greeley, CO 80631. 
The Saturday forums include: Let’s Grow - Membership 
Matters, Let’s Grow - Club Advising, and Let's Grow - Club 
Opening. Register by July 13: $60; register July 14 - 24: $80. 
Registration includes Interclub Lunch. Reservation cut-off is 
July 13, 2018. Inform President Paul if you are interested in 
attending; our club pays registration.  Let’s get an interclub 
(4 members)!  
 
Pack Away Hunger Event Approved for August 25 
 
The Board of Directors approved support of this project to 
package 10,000 meals for disasters that occur here in the US 
and abroard. We will team with members from Risen Savior 
and the Circle K students from CU. The event will be held at 
the Salvation Army Center (1080 Birch) in Broomfield from 
9:30–11:30 am. Minimum age of children is 7. Signup sheets 
will be available next month.  
 

7/9/18 FOOTHILLS KIWANIS BOARD MINUTES  
Capt. Mark Czanderna, Secretary 
 
New Member Induction of David Besel and Bill Anderson 
The minutes of the June 2018 Board Meeting were 
unanimously approved 
Treasurer’s report (Girard) – Administrative Account – Back 
meals paid for and balanced - $3 service fee was charged for 
someone looking at deposits. We have $3,200 in 
administrative account. 
Bolder Boulder income - $525 
Logistics – nothing to report 
Nominating committee (Bailey, Pauluhn, Petrick have had 
some discussion for 2018-2019 year – contacting returning 
and potential new officers, slate will be presented on August 
13th.  
Programs / Projects 
Fellowship – Rogers 
Joe and Audrey have offered to host an in-home fellowship 
meeting 
Assignments related to song / invocation / other (signup list) 
Supplies – nothing to report 
Communications – nothing to report 
Website – nothing to report 
Bulletin – nothing to report 
Joe Girard from August 27 – September and Rudi Baumann 
month of August requested a LOA. Their requests were 
approved. 
Gary Symes LOA until August 1 was approved. 
Recruitment – Bob Mohling gave an update. He thanked Lt. 
Governor Heather for the list that she gave us. He had eight 
out of ten responded to his calls. Bob Muckle can attend two 
Mondays per month and is interested to join. The Club 
unanimously approved that Bob Muckle can attend twice per 
month and still be a member. 
 
7/9/18 FOOTHILLS FOUNDATION MINUTES  
Capt. Mark Czanderna, Secretary 
 
The minutes of the June 2018 Foundation Meeting were 
unanimously approved.  
Alert Dog Project (Lead director – Boeve / Gilland) 
We want to keep a separate website for the dog project.  
Alert Dog Project Treasurer’s report (Girard) - $39,000 in 
assets. 
Review of June 30 Graduation - has two new dog recipients 
and need two more dogs to be trained for two more families. 
Four families in the program are doing well. 
Alan was encouraged to get recipients to give updates from 
time to time to the club members. 
Fundraising – Golf Tournament results - $7,982 with more 
money coming in at this point. 
Outreach – Video testimonial? 
Foundation Treasurer’s report – Girard - $40,000 plus at this 
point. We have 5 total scholarships to consider. A check was 
written to Young Life.  
Service   
Q2 projects Scholarship Awards  2 in 3 pending 
Q3 2018 Projects 
Crayons to Calculators w/Boulder Rotary 
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Pack Away Hunger (Aug 25) at The Salvation Army on 1080 
Birch Street, Broomfield, volunteers needed – pack meals for 
the hungry – from 9 – 11 am. 
Q4 2018 Projects - Bell Ringing locations – Mark 
recommended the King Soopers at 287 and Merimonte in 
Broomfield from November 9th – December 24th and the 
Parade of Lights on Friday December 7th on the corner of 
Main and Walnut Street in Louisville has excellent 
opportunities for club recognition while ringing the bell for 
The Salvation Army. He will confirm these locations as soon 
as his headquarters gives him the approved list of Broomfield 
Salvation Army kettle locations for 2018. 
District convention July 13th is cutoff date for registration 
and it happens August 9-11th 
Youth Service Programs (Hinson) - most on hiatus for 
summer 
Other youth programs - Solar Rollers results likely 
September – Paul is acquiring video of this event. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sweet Dream In A Bag Events 
 
Keep checking on the website for new Gifting Events added 
all the time!  As the weather gets cooler, agencies start 
booking events for their families!   
  
 NO PACK & PRAY EVENT FOR JULY 
 
 Aug. 18, Saturday Morning, start 9 am 
"Pack & Pray Event” 
Bethany Church, 6240 S. Broadway, Littleton 80121 
Starts: 9 am – 12:30 pm 
PLEASE SIGN-UP ON WEBSITE--*RESERVE YOUR 
FOLDING TABLE 
A light lunch is served about 11:15 –plan to stay! (Everyone 
Welcome!!!) 
 
Sept. 15, Saturday Morning, start 9 am 
"Pack & Pray Event” 
Bethany Church, 6240 S. Broadway, Littleton 80121 
Starts: 9 am – 12:30 pm 
PLEASE SIGN-UP ON WEBSITE--*RESERVE YOUR 
FOLDING TABLE 
A light lunch is served about 11:15 –plan to stay! (Everyone 
Welcome!!!) 
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